
To: Jim Provenza 
and Members of the Board of Directors 

From: Mat Ehrhardt, P.E., APCO 

Date: January 12, 2022 

Subj: Air Pollution Control Officer's Report and Board Book 

The following is a brief status report on major issues and projects addressed by the District over the past month. 

MEETINGS:* 

Sacramento Valley Basinwide Control Council Meeting: I attended this virtual meeting on December 3. 
Agenda topics included a discussion of the triennial attainment plan. 

CAPCOA Mobile Source and Grants Committee: Stephanie Holliday attended this virtual meeting on 
December 8.  Agenda topics included a review of 2021 Committee accomplishments, brainstorming for 
2022, and a discussion of topics for Small/Medium Air Districts and topics that are important to address 
in the coming year.  

Cleaner Air Partnership:  I attended this luncheon on December 10.  Discussions were focused on 
transportation and infrastructure. 

ARB Webinar: Paul Hensleigh attended this webinar regarding upcoming changes to the In-Use Off-Road 
Diesel Regulations on December 14. 

CAPCOA Board Meeting:  I attended this virtual meeting on December 15. 

TRAINING: 

IMPA-HR: Muriel Clemente attended the 2022 Public Sector Employment Law Update training on 
December 9. We reviewed 21 legislative updates and 10 case law updates, which focused on Human 
Resources related topics.  

WRIPMA-HR: Muriel Clemente attended the Making Data Usable virtual training course on December 
17. Topics of discussion included HR data points and how to interpret and utilize a variety of graphs.

*Attended by the APCO unless otherwise noted.


